

City Council Committee Report

To: Mayor & Council

Fr: Heather Kasprick, Deputy Clerk

Re: Ontario Trillium Grant – Bicycle Route Signage

Recommendation:

That Council gives three readings to a by-law to authorize the execution of an Ontario Trillium Grant agreement in the amount of \$15,000 over 6 months to install bicycle route signage in the City of Kenora; and further

That the Mayor and Clerk be hereby authorized to execute these agreements.

Background:

The Trails Committee applied for funding through the Ontario Trillium Foundation with the City acting as the administrator of the funds for the project. The project includes the installation of bicycle route signage in the City to help ensure safe, well used routes for resident and visitor cyclists of all ages.

The funds include payment for bicycle stencils for the pavement, "Share the Road" signs, route signs with directional arrows, trailhead feature signs/map, 100 sign posts and required hardware and bicycle racks.

Budget:

This project is being funded by the Trails Committee through this grant and has no further City budget impact.

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements: